A Grand Effort

Christmas festivity was not allowed to pass by without leaving some trace of good being done. It was
decided to run a darts board subscription list and Mr. W. Destain was entrusted with the task of
interviewing the parishioners. He collected the grand sum of £5 3s 9d. This has been forwarded to a
London newspaper fund and the following reply has been sent to Mr. W. Destain: “Many thanks
indeed for your letter received enclosing £5 3s.9d. This is a grand effort and | would like the
inhabitants of your village to know how very much this is appreciated by this fund. The first six boards
with six darts each will be dispatched with inscriptions attached as requested at once. - Yours etc. H.
J. Robinson.” The first six darts boards will be dispatched to the following: - Private Frederick
Goodenough, Lance Corporal John Goodenough, Private Charles Fell, Private Frank Fisher, Private
William Jardine, Able Seaman Jack Lewis and Petty Officer Frank Matthews. This will leave a
balance of £2 10s.9d. and it is the desire of the Compton subscribers that the fund should use the
money and to send extra boards where they are most needed.
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